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January 17, 2014

Mr. Jeff Polenske

City of Milwaukee

Department of Public Works
Infrastructure Services Division
841 North Broadway, Room 701
Milwaukee, WI 53202

Dear Mr. Jeff Polenske :

Subject:  State Municipal Agreement for the Lakefront Gateway Project (State Project ID 1300-13-01)

Attached for your review and action is the SMA for the subject project. The SMA includes boilerplate language
that may not be specific to an individual project. The intent of this letter is to clarify the language in the attached
State Municipal Agreement (SMA) for the Lakefront Gateway Project. The SMA applies only to preliminary design
services and not any other phase of the project. The previously agreed upon Memorandum of Understanding
(MOU) still applies in full to the project.

CLARIFICATIONS:

Under item no. 3, the State’s Facilities Development Manual standards will apply for the portion of the
construction work that is State funded, the portions of the local streets that impact the interstate and interstate
ramp operations, and as necessitated for approval of project documents such as the Environmental Report and
Interstate Access Justification Report. The construction funding breakdown is defined in the above referenced
MOU.

Also under item no. 3, only letter (a) related to preliminary design applies to this agreement.
Item no. 4, relates to construction and is not applicable to this SMA.
Items no. 5 and 6 are applicable to this project.

Under item no. 8, most of these tasks refer to construction or post-construction (such as maintenance) and are
not applicable to the design SMA. The only item that is applicable is letter (j) relating to assisting with public
relations.

The cost share for preliminary design services (33% City funds, 67% State funds) was developed from the
preliminary overall project estimate. Each section of the project was reviewed to estimate the level of engineering
effort required. The local street portions of the project were included in the City's portion of the cost share and the
interstate ramps were included in the State portion of the cost share.

Sincerely,
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Brian Bliesner, P.E.

Wisconsin Department of Transportation
141 NW Barstow Street

Waukesha, WI 53187




